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PROTECTION AND PERMANENCY INFORMATION MEMORANDUM 21-20
TO: 

Service Region Administrators



Service Region Administrator Associates



Service Region Clinical Associates



Regional Program Specialists



Family Services Office Supervisors

FROM:  
Mary Carpenter, Director



Division of Protection and Permanency

DATE: 
November 02, 2021

SUBJECT:
Temporary modification to processes  

The purpose of this information memorandum is to inform staff of temporary changes in various processes and/or procedures and additional support to maximize time management, as staffing is a statewide concern.  This memorandum will be in effect until subsequent guidance is issued.  If a program area, policy, or process is not addressed in this memorandum, then all previous guidance remains in effect.  These processes will be re-evaluated in ninety (90) days, unless otherwise notified.  
Face-to-Face Service Provision 

Standards of Practice (SOP) requires monthly face-to-face contact with children, biological families, and substitute caregivers.  Use of video conferencing may be utilized for all ongoing contact (in-home and out-of-home care cases).  A face-to-face visit should be made at least quarterly with all parties.  It is important to note that this method may be temporary due to a federal waiver and may not be allowable under federal requirements long-term once the state of emergency is lifted.  The state of emergency is currently set to expire on January 15, 2022.  Supervisory consultation should be utilized within the regions to determine when face-to-face contacts may not occur.  Any contact that is conducted with the use of videoconferencing should be documented in 

TWIST as such.  Regardless of the method of contact, it is important that the  documentation reflects the quality of service provision and an ongoing assessment of the family’s progress in reducing risks and/or any identified safety threats.  Adult Protective Services (APS) and Child Protective Services (CPS) investigations will continue to be initiated and investigated face-to-face per SOP.  
Case Reviews

First-level case reviews will be suspended beginning November 1, 2021.  They may continue to be assigned in CQI CARES, but staff do not need to complete these.  Second-level case reviews will continue to be completed.  If you have any questions about case reviews please contact Angie Cornett, Quality Assurance Branch Manager (Angie.Cornett@ky.gov). 
Permanency Roundtables and Transitional Roundtables

Permanency Roundtables and Transitional Roundtables that are scheduled for November and December will be rescheduled for 2022.  Permanency for youth in out-of-home care is paramount.  A primary focus should continue to be on establishing life-long connections for youth, as well as permanency.  If needed, a roundtable may still be requested during this time by emailing Beth Myers at Beth.Myers@ky.gov.  
Additional Resources
Foster Parent Training

The OOHC Branch has compiled a statewide info/preservice listing through the end of the year of foster parent trainings.  They are also compiling an ongoing training listing.  Recruitment and Certification staff may also utilize the below partners as a resource for foster parent training to maximize staff time and availability.

· The Foster Parent Network through Murray State will be offering Behavior Management training in November.  

· Aetna has partnered with DCBS to offer Trauma Informed Care training in December for foster parents. 

· The University of Kentucky Training Resource Center is a resource for many ongoing trainings, as well as the Just In Time website.

· Orphan Care Alliance is offering pre-service training in several regions.  

If you have questions or need additional information about foster parent training resources, please contact Kristin Breeden, OOHC Branch Manager (Kristin.Breeden@ky.gov) or Jennifer Barr (JenniferR.Barr@ky.gov), Social Service Specialist.

Child Care Applications

The Child Protection Branch can assist with processing child care applications for active relative and fictive kin cases.  Any requests can be made to RelativeSupports@ky.gov.  

National Adoption Competency Mental Health Training Initiative (NTI)
Many staff across the state have participated in the NTI pilot through the Center for Adoption Support and Education (CASE) and the Children’s Bureau.  This training is research and outcome driven; however, it does require a time commitment and, therefore, will be paused at this time.  Eastern Kentucky University did partner with DCBS with the implementation of this training, and this will continue to be an available resource for staff in the future.  If you have any questions, please contact Veronica Sears, Adoption Services Branch Manager (VeronicaJ.Sears@ky.gov). 
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